MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 7th Jul 2014 AT 2000HRS
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	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded. 
	

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 12th May 2014 were discussed and agreed. 
	

	Item 4 – Matters Arising from the last Meeting

Matters arising that were not to be discussed under other heading on the Agenda are:

Signage for hall doors informing users of the new mobile phone number. Temporary ones have been erected and Bev is to arrange for more permanents ones to be printed
Item 5 – Chairman’s Report

Michael informed the committee that during May (there was not committee meeting in June) the shop committee had approached the management team to discuss a joint venture with the football club to explore the idea of combining a permanent village shop and football facilities within an extended football club building.
Michael also informed the committee that he had received a joint letter from the village shop and residence society requesting permission to erect a temporary wooden structure outside of the existing village shop in order to provide a meeting place for villagers during the winter months until the shops permanent location is agreed.
Michael suggested a more detailed discussion at the end of the meeting so that time was set aside to complete the meeting agenda before we run out of time.

 Item 6 – Treasurers Report

Bob presented the figures to the committee and passed around the detailed accounts. Bob explained that we were still in a health financial position and that there were no exceptional items to discuss. The mobile phone contract had been disputed with the Telco as the monthly payments were higher than anticipated. This has been resolved to our satisfaction and in line with the original proposal. The Virgin savings account has had its interest rates lowered so Bob will shop around for a better deal, but initial investigations have found that we are unlikely to get a much better offer.
· Virgin Money       £60,783.53
· CAF Bank            £10,963.92
· Total                    £71,747.45
Item 7 – Secretary’s Report

Dylan requested feedback on the adverse weather policy he had circulated prior to the meeting. Bev had passed it to Pat who advised on health and Safety for comment. Bev to provide feedback when he receives a response.

During the last month Dylan has submitted the annual waste declaration for Grundons and continued to work on developing a new website. Nothing has been heard back from the local authority with regards to our application to be exempt from local rates.

Our insurance policy annual renewal has been received and apart from the additional items insured (conservation group and Defib) the annual premium has remained the same as last year.

Item 8 – Maintenance Report

All tasks that are on the maintenance schedule has been circulated prior to the meeting. Items selected for an update were:

Knotweed – the bank is currently being cleared in preparation for treating the knotweed towards the end of the growing season Aug/Sep. Work to be undertaken by John Morby.

Stage refurbishment – Bev raised a request to refurbish the stage woodwork to enhance the look of the village hall. This is a discussion that had been had several times during the monthly maintenance/H&S checks with Dylan.

With the floors looking so good it highlighted that the stage had been neglected for some time. A discussion was held about the cost and possibility of committee members doing it themselves. It was highlighted that we would need some comeback on any repairs that were not up to a standard and a contractor would best be employed. Bev is to obtain quotes.

A question was asked for a progress report on the bike racks. Michael advised that these had been put on hold as the work had the possibility of clashing with the requests received about the temporary building. 

Bev raised the possibility of cutting the grass at the back of the houses. All agreed that this could be done but only to within 1 meter of the houses as some residence may wish to have a demarcation point to stop users of the field encroaching on the garden gates of home owners.

Al raised his concerns over the microphones not working again at an event recently. This is a recurring trend and stressed that this was unacceptable and needed to be addressed. Bev agreed to look again to understand why the current system is not working. Dylan agreed to use his contacts in the Audio/visual sector to give a free assessment and advice on how we can better use modern systems to ease this recurring issue and make the system more user friendly.
Al also raised concern that the Exit button was a major issue at the senior citizens event as no one could find the button to exit the hall. This caused some confusion and concern during the event.. Michael agreed that we would look at the options we had available to relocate the exit button as this too was a recurring issue.

Item 9 – Booking Secretary’s Report

Christine gave an overview of the hall bookings. Bookings remain high and there were no problems as a result of any hires to discuss.
Dylan has yet to update the website with the new telephone number and there was an issue with the hall being left unlocked for a couple of nights, a possible result of someone having a ‘rogue’ key and not using the fob to unlock the door. Bev to look at how we can stop this happening again.

Item 10 – Future Events/Fund Raising/Village Day 2014
Village Day 2014 – We are fast approaching village day. Advertising is about to be increased with posters around the village (Speen signs will be removed) all going well with a few surprises planned.

A letter of thanks should go to Wrights and Hughenden Autos for supporting the event.

T-Shirt sales are poor and a decision will be made shorty whether to order them or not. All tombola prises are to go to Al

Dylan was requested to create an advert for the hall to go in the programme by tomorrow!

Xmas Dinner dance – plans are going well and it is all booked for the 20th December.

Item 11 – Any Other Business (AOB)
The following items were discussed as any other business:

Neil Belamay apologises to Mr Stearn for allowing the ice cream van to park at the end of his garden during a recent football event. It will not happen again.

Football club’s 40th anniversary is in September and a planned dinner event will take place at Adams park on the 4th October 2014. Tickets are available.

Bev requested a set of keys to the football club so that he can carry out legionella testing.
Jill Graves raised again that the small hall kitchen had been left in a bit of a state prior to her booking for the art club. It was noted and Christine will raise it with Preschool again.
Angus raised a plea from the residence association for a secretary and also informed the committee of the planned road works on Coombe Lane.

Michael raised the request from the village shop to join with the football club to create a community building to house the football club and shop which would include a meeting area and coffee shop. 

A discussion was held and Tony advices the committee that 2 years ago the village hall committee had agreed with the shop that the committee would look positively at any proposal the Shop put forward for a permanent building (including moving the play park), but the shop had never returned to discuss the issue again. It was agreed that the shop and football club should work with other local agencies/officials and community groups to firm up their proposal with the committees full support. The village hall committee look forward to hearing the proposed plans in the near future.

Michael also raised the letter requesting a temporary wooden structure placed next to the current village shop as a meeting place for villagers during inclement weather. Several questions were asked about planning, heating and services required by the temporary structure. Concern was also raise by Michael on the way in which the village hall committee were the last to be consulted in this project considering they are the landlord.
It was decided that there were too many unanswered questions to give comment at the meeting and the committee requested a full proposal to be submitted to the village hall committee as soon as practical. In order to speed up the decision making, Michael was happy to have details emailed to him for dissemination amongst the committee during the summer break if needed.

Dylan highlighted that not having a June meeting had impacted the ability to discuss these subjects with the committee in a timely manner, therefore we should consider having the conservation evening on a different day in June 2015 to ensure the monthly meetings go ahead as per the constitution so that important items are not left too long before being discussed.
· Forthcoming Dates for the diary:
Village Hall AGM    1st December 2014

Xmas Bazaar          22nd November 2014

Xmas Dance           20th December 2014
Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting would be on Monday 1st September 2014 
The Chair thanked all those who had attended and the meeting was closed at 21:29.
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